



May 3, 2026, PASC Minutes

Piedmont ASC <piedmontasc@gmail.com>

Tue, Jun 2, 2026 at 8:40 AM

Bcc: [redacted]

Piedmont Area Service Committee Minutes

May 3rd, 2026 - Hybrid Meeting

I. Call to Order and Serenity Prayer: 4:01 Azaria B Vice Chair/Acting Chair

Twelve Traditions: 4:02 Patsy G

Twelve Concepts: 4:04 Matt S

Purpose of ASC: 4:05 Azaria B

II. Roll Call

Group Service Representatives:

Addicts From the Belfry	Kermit O.	Absent
Changing Perspectives	Patsy G.	Present
New Attitudes	Chris K.	Present
New Life Group	Matt S.	Present
No Matter What	Adam S	Present
Present		Off the Tracks Jeff A
SOS Melissa Spi		Present
We Choose Recovery	Joe P.	Absent
Without Parallel	Nathaniel O.	Present
Steppin' to Freedom	Jerrica H.	Absent
Spiritual Solutions	Tyler M.	Present

Trusted Servants

Chair:	Pete T.	Absent
Vice Chair:	Azaria B.	Present
Secretary:	Brian K.	Present
Alternate Secretary:		<i>Vacant</i>
Treasurer:	Brendan F.	Present
Vice Treasurer:		<i>Vacant</i>
RCM:	Dana R.	Absent
RCM II:	Jim W.	Present
Absent		Literature Chair Hamish B.
Alt Literature Chair	Maddie H.	Present
Public Relations Chair:	Michelle R.	Absent
Public Relations Vice Chair:	Jim W.	Present
H&I Chair:	Jason B.	Absent
H&I Vice Chair:	Connie P.	Absent
Special Events Chair:	Grace A.	Present
Special Events Vice Chair:	Maddie H.	Present
VRCC Director:	Jon Th.	Absent

Alternate VRCC Director: Melissa Spi Present

Quorum was met.

Other members present: Tee T, Ky L.

Groups to be removed from roll call:

Groups to be added: Where I'm At- Ryan R.

David T starting group in Shipman (Nelson)

III. Approval of Minutes – 4:15

IV. Open Forum – 4:12

(David T) Sharing about lack of evening meetings in Nelson County. Has been in touch with Shipman Baptist Church; pending approval. He would like weekly Thursday nights 7-8pm. Questions were asked; there is a local desire for meetings.

V. Reports – 4:15

Chair Report: (Pete T): No Report

Vice Chair Report (Azaria B.) No Report

Secretary Report: (Brian K): No Report

4:16 Regional Committee Member (RCM) Report: (Jim W.):
No Report

4:17 H&I Report: (Azaria B.) Piedmont H&I Subcommittee Minutes

Piedmont H&I Subcommittee Minutes

May 3rd, 2026- Virtual Meeting

I. 2:30 Call To Order:Azaria B

12 Traditions: Megan B

12

Concepts: Adam D

II. 2:35 Roll Call

Chair	Jason B (1/26)	Absent
Vice Chair	Connie P (1/26)	Absent
Secretary	Azaria B. (12/25)	Present
Men's ACRJ Panel Leader	Brian K. (12/25)	Present
Women's ACRJ Panel Leader	Megan B. (11/25)	Present
5 East	Melissa Spi. (11/25)	Present
Boxwood	Azaria B. (9/25)	Present
Wellness Center	Pete T. (11/25)	Absent
Mohr Center	Adam D. (11/25)	Present
Women's Center	Patsy G. (8/25)	Present

Other Members Present: None

III. 2:37 Approval of Minutes

Megan B. voted to approve the minutes seconded by Adam D

IV. Panel Leader Reports

2:37 Mens ACRJ (Brian K):

Greetings, Family,

All meetings at the Men's ACRJ went as scheduled.

Thank you to all who participate in H&I service each month!

4/2 Adam W/Brian K

4/9 Jason B/Chris K

4/16 Jon Th/Brian K

4/23 Chris K/Nathaniel O

4/30 Hamish B/Adam D

We are scheduled through the end of May. No literature needed at this time.

There are at least four (4) applications pending background checks and approval.

ILS,

Brian K

2:39 Women's ACRJ (Megan B):

Hi fam!

Women's ACRJ report for April,2026:

April 6, Megan .B. and Maddie H: 6 clients, active discussion about being responsible for one's own recovery; both volunteers shared.

April 20, Megan B and Connie P.: 5 clients, swctive discussion, all were engaged and enthusiastic. One inmate ready to stay involved upon release (tentatively that week)

Upcoming:

5/4: Pasty G. & Megan B.

5/18: Connie P. & Maddie H.

6/1: Patsy G. & ???

6/15: Madeline H. & ???

No literature needed.

ILS,

Megan B.

2:50 5 East (Melissa Spi):

Hey friends,

Not sure if I saw a thread yet for this month here is my report I have not filled out the spreadsheet yet but we need no literature at the moment. Here's what's happened with 5east this past month and what we have planned for May still looking to fill a couple of spots

4-2 Melissa Spi Grace A

No takers

4-9 Anand H Jacob W

No takers

4-16 Jim W Michelle R

1 client good meeting

4-23 Troy P

No takers

4-30 Melissa Spi Tyler M

No takers

5-7 Jacob W need 1

5-14 Tyler M Grace A

5-21 Jim W Michelle R

5-28 Troy P need 1

In loving service,

Melissa Sp

2:40 **Boxwood** (*Azaria B*):

Hi family!

Here is the report for boxwood:

We conducted three total meetings this month

April 16th- Kermit O and Jamise went

April 23rd- Kermit O and Jamise went.

April 30th- Ky L and Steve P went. Dimo was supposed to observe but unfortunately there was some trouble: I had gotten a call from the boxwood coordinator who wanted to confirm whether someone in the parking lot was sent from us for the meeting after arriving to the facility about an hour early. According to the coordinator, he was "combative." From Ky: "The other side of the Dimo story. John is the counselor who went out very guarded because they have had some folks sitting in the parking lot at Boxwood with drugs waiting for the clients. Dimo is ok after I talked to him last night. Report- we had 13 clients. 3 refused to get in the circle and they were in general a very tired group. Steve did a great job at salvaging the moment and 1 client asked a few questions but we finished about 10 minutes early. Key tags, key tags, key tags. Perhaps we should just get about 25 white every month."

For next month:

May 21st- Ky L and Steve P with Dimo possibly observing? I'd love some input here.

May 28th- Anand H and Michael M. observing.

As Ky said, keytags keytags keytags! 25 white, 20 orange, 20 red, 10 yellow, 10 blue, 5 1 year, 5 grey, 5 black

ILS,
Azaria B

2:51 **Wellness Center** (*Pete T*):

Hey everyone,

Sorry I'm out of town and don't have any service and forgot to send my report from home. I will send the full report when I get home tonight but the short story is the wellness center saw a slight uptick this month, with meetings 3 out of 4 weeks, with the 4th Friday getting cancelled at the last minute. The only literature is need is maybe 20 copies of the Am I an Addict ip.

Sorry again for the late report.

ILs
Pete T

2:52 **Mohr Center** (*Adam D*):

Hi Everyone,

Here is the Mohr Center report for April:

4/1: Dana R and Adam D - 5 in attendance, Dana shared her story and Adam chaired. Two of the guys shared, one of which was leaving the next day. Good question about sponsorship.

4/8: Tyler M and Matt S - Tyler chaired, and I shared. There were 4 guys in attendance: one left the next day, and one arrived recently. The new guy asked questions about sponsorship. Also, a couple of the quieter guys shared a bit, too. Tyler also shared a bit about relapse and sponsorship. It was a great meeting and we made a good team.

4/15: Matt S and Brendan F - From Matt: We had four people in attendance. Matt chaired the meeting. We both shared. Brendan shared his story first, then I shared for a bit. The men opened up and shared from the heart. Two guys picked up a 60-day key tag, and one of them also picked up a white tag. It was a great meeting, and Brendan and I worked well together. Let me know if you need more info. From Brendan: The meeting went well, one of the participants picked up a green tag and another picked up a white, orange and green tag. There were four participants, Matt and I each shared our stories and then we had some time at the end for the participants to share.

4/22: Steve P and Tee T - 4 people attended. Tee chaired and Steve shared his story on the reading. All 4 men shared and participated.

4/29: Jason B and Adam D - 3 in attendance. Adam chaired and Jason shared. Two of the men in attendance were engaged, one not so much. One picked up a 90 day key tag.

No literature this month.

In loving service,

Adam D

3:54 Women's Center (Patsy G):

Hello H&I

At the Women's Center in April we had meetings every week.

April 14: Connie & Maddie

April 21: MK & Patsy 5 clients. Staff could not unlock the cabinet where our literature is kept, so we had to wing it. We did OK.

April 28: Beth H. & Maddie

For May and June I have:

May 5: MK & Maddie

May 12: Connie & Maddie

May 19: Grace A & Maddie

May 26: Patsy & Beth H.

June 2: Melissa Spi. & MK.

June 9: Megan B.

June 16: Patsy

June 23: Beth H. & Megan B.

June 30: Melissa Spi. & Patsy

I don't need any literature or key tags.

Ils,

Patsy

V. 2:57 Old Business

None

VI. 2:57 New Business

None

VII. 2:57 Open Positions/Elections

None

VIII. Closing

3:08 **Next Meeting: June 7th 2026**

3:08 **Motion to Close: Brian K Seconded: Adam D**

3:08 **Serenity Prayer Said By All.**

4:18 Public Relations Report: (*Jim W.*)

Public Relations Subcommittee of
Piedmont Area Service Committee Minutes

4:20 Special Events Report: (*Grace A.*)

NA Speaker Jam 6/20/26

[NAspeakerJAM.pdf](#)

https://drive.google.com/file/d/101bzpmzVS0Nksw2gd_UPIU8GwkdlKpm1/view

4: 58 Literature Report: (*Maddie H.*)

Hello family,

\$482.69 literature distributed

\$525.93 literature ordered

Order # 1063026 & 1063978

ILS, Maddie H.

4:39 Treasurer Report: (*Brendan M.*)

A draft budget will be presented to ASC in June 2026. Setting up a Proton email account.

As of April 30, 2026, we have net assets of \$1816.92.

This led to a discussion of prudent reserve/donating to Region and World Services.

Tee T brought up the possibility of also donating funds to the Host Committee of the 2028 Region Convention.

Ky L suggested we contribute to a specific fund within the Convention.

4:24 Director of VRCC Report: (*Melissa Spi.*)

4:59 GSR Reports:

No reports.

VI. Old Business: 4:27

Motion for GSRs to take to their groups:

The possibility of hosting the 2028 Regional Convention of NA in Virginia Beach. Includes gauging participation in 9 subcommittees and possibly co-hosting with the Beach Area of NA.

4 yea

5 nay

0 abstentions

Tee spoke about the Beach Area putting a bid in to host.

VII. Elections: 4:34

Chris K nominates Ky L as Alternate Treasurer.

Matt S seconds the nomination.

Azaria B read his qualifications.

Ky L stated his qualifications.

Group discussed and voted.

Unanimously voted as Alternate Treasurer.

VIII. New Business: 4:33

No new business

IX. Back to Groups: 5:06

None

X. Announcements and Anniversaries: 5:05

-VOLUNTEERS NEEDED: H&I is looking for **volunteers** for the **men's and women's ACRJ, The Women's Center, and Boxwood**. If interested, please contact Brian K, Megan B., Azaria B., or Patsy G.

-SPECIAL EVENTS COMMITTEE: Are you Creative or Crafty? Specific events is looking for people who want to create items and donate them to be raffled off at our events! Show off your skills and create something wonderful! For more information, please reach out to Grace A,, or Jerrica H.

- VACANT AREA POSITIONS:

Alternate Secretary

Public Relations: Vice Chair; Secretary

Special Events: Vice Chair

For any questions regarding requirements/duties, please contact Pete T, Azaria B, Michelle R.

ANNIVERSARIES

Megan B	4 years	4/13	We Choose Recovery
Tom A.	36 years	4/19	Addicts In The Belfry
Frank Z	42 years	4/20	We Choose Recovery
Leon S	19 years	4/20	Off The Tracks
Herb D	27 years	4/23	Off The Tracks
John B	18 years	4/24	Spiritual Solutions
Ky L	30 years	4/26	Save Our Serenity (SOS)
Colter K	41 years	4/27	We Choose Recovery
Jake B	5 years	5/4	New Attitudes
Ann Mason B	14 years	5/8	Where I'm At
Kyle W	8 years	6/5	Spiritual Solutions

The next ASC will take place at 4pm on Sunday, June 7, 2026.

5:04 **Motion to Close:** Chris K Seconded by: Grace A

5:05 Serenity Prayer said by all.

--

With gratitude to serve,
Brian K., Piedmont ASC Secretary
[Visit our website](#)